
From: Brian Marcontell <brian@sirassystems.com> 
Sent: Monday, September 23, 2024 11:51 AM 
To: Brian Marcontell <brian@sirassystems.com> 
Subject: SIRAS Update 9/23/2024 

  

Hello All, 

The CALPADS rollover happened on 9/17/24, we advised staff wait until 9/19/24 to send data and 
for the most part things worked out ok. However regarding GERR0007 and SWDS0595, there is an 
update. 

 

In theory no one should be getting GERR0007 and SWDS0595 since, -in theory- all non participation 
reasons that happened prior to 7/1/2024 should have already been reported to CALPADS prior to 
7/1/2024. 

 

But we know that what should happen, doesn't always happen, and that is ok, we can deal with it! 

SIRAS is working on a way for reporting the non participation reasons of Withdrawal  [SWDS 4-28] or 
Cessation of Service [SWDS 2-29] where if the exit date is 6/30/2024 or earlier, SIRAS will instead 
report it the old way as [SWDS 2-24]  

Once that is ready, you can remove the GERR0007 and SWDS0595. 

 

Our fix for this should be going out tonight. So by tomorrow, if you want to see if you can send data 
again with our fix: 

Select the archive in the archive menu 

Then select the SWDS button to see what the archive will report. 
Once you see the 24 in place of 28 or 29 for Non participation code and SWDS = 2 only, then you 
can remove the errors and send the historical non participation code again. 

See screenshot below. 

 

Please let me know if you have any questions on this. 

Kind regards, 

Brian 

 

 



 

 

 

 

Brian Marcontell | Vice President 

 

C: (805) 252-2052 

 


